Selectmen's Meeting April 4, 2012

Vinal Pendexter, Nancy Perkins, and Daniel Sherman were present for the meeting.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and approved.

Motion made to extend the Dispatching contract for July 2012 to June 2013. Letter of intent signed. Seconded and approved.

Dan Sherman will represent the selectmen at the Fairground Committee meetings.

Perpetual Easement Agreement between the Town of Cornish and Steve and Lori Anthony of 41 Peters Road read into minutes. Motion made to sign the Easement Agreement. Seconded and approved. (Copy attached)

Mr. Bacon will be allowed to continue to classify his land in Farm beyond the provisional time period. Mike Rogers, Maine Revenue Service, provided an explanation for the continuance. Copy is on file.

Mr. and Mrs. Sisson submitted documentation to put land into Open Space classification with a Conservation Easement prior to April 1st.

A replacement E911 addressing officer was discussed. Selectmen agree that requests for an E911 number come before selectmen prior to giving out a number. Dan Sherman and Diane Harrington will be co-addressing officers.

Selectmen will meet to view properties requiring assessing updates as of April 1st on April 14th at 9 a.m.

The FCC agreement between Time Warner and Comcast to offer families participating in the reduced school lunch program Internet/Cable Service for \$15/month plus other incentives to should be included in any contract negotiations that Ron Silva has with Time Warner.

Complaint received about James Robinson's unsightly/dangerous building on his property. Any movement towards rectifying the problem involves money. An excavator has to push the building back from the power lines/road so the fire department can burn it. Mr. Robinson does not have the funds and the town does not want to absorb the expense.

Selectmen's Meeting April 4, 2012

Dan questioned whether the DOT has an interest in a building in such disrepair that close to a State aid road. Nancy offered to call DOT regarding the building but would like to work towards getting Mr. Robinson to meet with selectmen.

DOT has been called regarding the traffic flow around the park. A call is expected next week to arrange a site visit.

No response to advertising for Planning Board or Board of Appeals members. The decision was made against advertising for a Chairman of the Planning Board. Selectmen may need to recruit members and are to bring lists of potential candidates to our next meeting.

Residents of Pumpkinville wrote selectmen to propose developing a pedestrian walkway along the left side of Route 25 to provide access to the Call's Plaza and a crosswalk across Route 25 to Rite Aid. Many of the residents are disabled in various ways and depend on walkers, scooters, etc. The letter will be forwarded to Susan Collin's State Office Representative Cathy Goodwin, Maine DOT, and the Southern Maine Agency on Aging.

A few years ago Harold Gilman solicited donations and held a community pig roast to honor the 5 towns' fire and rescue workers and their families. Harold is asking the towns to contribute \$125-\$200 and commit at lease one if not more Selectmen to participate in the planning of an event on September 15th, 2012. Vinal agreed to contact Ted Singleton and Nancy will speak with Rob Heard for their input.

Lifestar Emergency Services LLC is soliciting the Town to offer ambulance services.

Responses received from all 4 Towns Selectmen's availability to schedule a meeting to discuss the Rescue as a group. The plan is to meet Monday, April 16th at 7:00 p.m at the Cornish Fire Station.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Daniel Sherman

Nancy S. Perkins